
 

 

Baragoola 21st ð 26th  April  2011 

In attendance:  Nick, Lance, Peter H, Geoff L, Glen, Geoff E, Dominic, Brian & Ernie 
Visitors:  Two 
 
LΩƭƭ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ƴƻǿ ƻƴ ŀƴŘ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǿƛǘƘ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ ŜŀŎƘ ǿŜŜƪ ǎƻ ȅƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǎŜŜ Ƙƻǿ 
we are tracking with fundraising ς this week we gained $117.13 in donations (thank you!) and $65 in 
ǎŀƭŜǎ ƻŦ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ŎƘƻŎƻƭŀǘŜǎΦ ²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŀōƻǳǘ мл ōƻȄŜǎ ƻǳǘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƳƻƳŜƴǘ ǎƻ ŀǎ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŎƻƳŜ ƛƴ ǿŜΩƭƭ 
gain around $48 per box.  These move quickly ς so why not grab a box or two for your workplace? You 
ŘƻƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ Řƻ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ς they sell themselves and are a great source of income for us. I have six 
boxes of various Cadbury stock on hand that can go out. 
 
Receipts for donations received thus far will be sent out tomorrow; apologies for the delay but there 
were a few minor details around the format that had to be cleared up. Glen (our treasurer) is also 
following up with the ATO about material donations to find out if these too are tax deductible for the 
donor ς LΩƭƭ Ŧƛƭƭ ȅƻǳ in next week on this. 
 
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŀƭƭ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴǎ ƻǾŜǊ Ϸн ŀǊŜ ǘŀȄ ŘŜŘǳŎǘƛōƭŜ ς visit http://www.savethebaragoola.com to 
see how to donate. 
 
!ƭǎƻ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ǿŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ǎŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻǳǊ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǊŜƴŜǿŀƭ ŦƻǊƳs; these are due back by the 30th June 
for the 2011-нлмн ŦƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭ ȅŜŀǊΦ LƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊǎΩ ƛǎ ŀ ōƻȄ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘƛŎƪŜŘ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎŜƴǘ ƻǳǘ 
via email in future rather than by Australia Post snail mail. Nearly all our members are on the net so 
hoping that most will say yes ς ƛǘΩƭƭ ǎŀǾŜ ǳǎ ǇƻǎǘŀƎŜ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƛǎ ƳƻǊŜ ŎŀǎƘ ǘƘŀǘ Ŏŀƴ Ǝƻ ŘƛǊŜŎǘƭȅ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Goola 
J 
 
5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ - this year we will be holding the Annual General Meeting aboard our own vessel. The date 
has been set for the last Saturday in July (the 30th). All financial members are strongly encouraged to 
attend the meeting which will be scheduled for two hours from 12:00pm. Light refreshments will be 
provided. 
 
Next week there is no access to Baragoola with our regular ferry masters both away for the weekend. If 

you can make your own way to the boat you are welcome to go, but there will be no-one available for 

pickups with our own boats. Instead we strongly encourage our members and volunteers to attend the 

Lady Wakehurst to assist there; Shorty pays us for each of our members who attend to help out with 

work on his ferry ς contact him directly at shorty57@iinet.net.au for pickup times and details. 

http://www.savethebaragoola.com/
mailto:shorty57@iinet.net.au


.ǳǘ ƻƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƪ ŘƻƴŜΗ wŀǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŀƴ ōǊŜŀƪ ƛǘ Řƻǿƴ ƛƴǘƻ ŘŀȅǎΣ LΩll go by each area that was worked on 

instead. 

Nick completed the first wall in the Smoking Salon in Opaline Blue; ǿŜΩŘ ōŜŜƴ ǳƴŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ǘƘƛǎ 

the weekend before. As well as this area, both he and I finished off a section in the main area bar a 

second coat of the brown trim. The cream is completed now with two coats as is the blue and the 

internal windows and surrounds have been varnished. We need to purchase handles for the windows so 

will match these with ones still onboard. 

 

Starboard side, lower accommodation deck, midships 

Not much else was done on this deck although the inside of one swing gate was repainted to the same 

green as the hull. This is of course so that they match the hull when open. Unfortunately due to the rain 

that plagued us on most days, further painting of the other seven gates could not be done and will need 

to wait for a dry weekend. Geoff L also did some maintenance work by cleaning many of the windows on 

this deck. 

Some general cleaning up of this deck was also done; moving items that had been left laying around 

(tools and material etc) and the removal of six bags of rubbish from the centre section and the Smoking 

SŀƭƻƴΦ Lǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜŘ ƛŦ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ ǘƻƻƪ ŀ ƭƛǘǘƭŜ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƳ ŜŀŎƘ ǘƛƳŜ ǘƘŜȅ ǾƛǎƛǘΣ ƻǘƘŜǊǿƛǎŜ ƛǘΩǎ 

left to ǘƘŜ ǳǎǳŀƭ ŦŜǿ ǘƻ ǊŜƳƻǾŜ ƛǘ ŀƴŘ ŘƛǎǇƻǎŜ ƻŦ ƛǘΦ [ŜŦǘ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ƛǘ ƳŀƪŜǎ ǘƘŜ ōƻŀǘ ƭƻƻƪ ǳƴǘƛŘȅ ŀƴŘ ŎŀƴΩǘ 

be good to have rubbish on board for multiple other reasons. Just a hint! Glen donated a floor polisher 

ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ōǳǘ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ƘŀŘ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ǳǎŜ ƛǘ ȅŜǘΦ 



No work was done on the upper deck accommodation; this was affected by rain trickling in so apart 

from relaying some plastic it was basically left alone. However, steps are being taken to correct the 

rainwater problem and much work was done on the roof with six of us working there this weekend. 

With me on fire duty, Peter welded cross bars to the funnel shroud to allow his replacement plates to be 

secured down. These replacements will stop a lot of water coming in through this area and is part of the 

work being done to repair the shroud. 

 

Peter at work welding 

In the above picture Peter is standing on a false roof installed in the funnel. This was put in some years 

ago when the vessel was being converted to office space and will need to be removed as it is blocking 

the vent shaft for the engine room. You can also see one of the two ladders on the funnel; these were 

ƛƴǎǘŀƭƭŜŘ ōȅ ǘƘŜ t¢/ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ Ŏǳǘ ƻŦŦ ŀƴŘ ǊŜƳƻǾŜŘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘŜŘ όǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƴǘŜǊƴŀƭ ƭŀŘŘŜǊύ 

and they mar the lines of the funnel. 

The shroud has received quite a bit of attention in the last few weeks and Peter has now completely 

replaced all the rusted out edging material and replaced several rusted out sections of the shroud itself. 

Most of the small holes have been filled although some work still remains to be done on the port side. It 

was noticeable this weekend during rain how even with the work only half completed there was a 

dramatic drop in the amount of rain water coming in via this area. Very happy with that! 



 

Vents and shroud painted on the aft end 

 

Starboard side of shroud painted and holes patched 



While this work was being done, Nick painted a third coat of Bitkote to the new roof on the forward 

ǿƘŜŜƭƘƻǳǎŜΦ LΩƳ ǾŜǊȅΣ ǾŜǊȅ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ǊŜǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŀǘ ŘŜǎǇƛǘŜ ŀƭƭ ǘƘŜ Ǌŀƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪŜnd not a drop entered the 

wheelhouse ς a big win for us! ²ŜΩǊŜ ƘŀǇǇȅ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǊŜǇŀƛǊǎ ƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ŜƴŘ Ŏŀƴ ōŜƎƛƴ ŀƴŘ 

indeed the shower and toilet in there were cleaned out of years of detritus and given a coat of paint this 

weekend. 

A coat of Bitkote was also given to some of the new roof panels to seal and protect them ς eventually 

the whole roof will be done with this and then painted ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƴƛŎŜ ŘǊȅ ƛƴǘŜǊƛƻǊ ŀǎ ŀ ǊŜǎǳƭǘΦ ¢ƘŜ 

work was done by me, Nick and Dominic and it was quite fun applying this thick, mud like tarry 

substance! 

 

Nick at work 

¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎƴΩǘ ŎƘŜŀǇ ŜƛǘƘŜǊ - $110 for a 20 litre drum and that will only cover a very small amount of the roof. 

²Ŝ ƘŀǾŜ ŜǎǘƛƳŀǘŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƻ Řƻ Ƨǳǎǘ ƻƴŜ Ŏƻŀǘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƻŦ όŀƴŘ ǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘǿƻύ ƛǘΩƭƭ ǘŀƪŜ ŀƴƻǘher ten drums.  

If you want to assist with this all-important purchase you can help out by making a tax deductible 

donation that will assist us in purchasing this much needed material. And why not help us apply it as 

well? Almost like playing with mud pies when we were all kids J 



Needless to say, the small amount that was done was a big help in cutting out some of the rain this 

weekend! 

 

Dominic at work 

 

A small section that has been finished 



The section of roof that was removed recently received some attention this weekend also, but only 

temporary rectification was done. The whole area was cleaned of tailings and rubbish wood and allowed 

to be dried out thoroughly before Glen, Brian and Dominic laid a temporary plastic cover over it. 

 

Perished false roof removed and underlying area being cleaned 

 

The guys laying down the temporary cover 


